
 

 

Press Release 

Subject: Blood Donation Camp 

Blood Donation Camp was organized by NSS and Red Ribbon Club of Govt. Degree College 

Sopore in collaboration with Sub District Hospital Sopore on 17th of September 2022, in 

college campus. The motive behind the camp was to help voluntarily blood banks and for 

patients who need blood at hospitals.  The Chief Guest of the occasion was Dr. Fareeda 

Khan, Chairperson, Block Development Counsel Sopore. In her address she spoke that 

blood donation is the opportunity of gifting somebody with new life, every healthy person 

should donate blood. Everyday an adequate amount blood is needed in all health care 

institutions to meet the requirements of the patients in need of blood, such programmes 

encourage and motivate these students voluntarily.   

The camp was inaugurated by Prof. (Dr.) Salma Ahad, Principal Govt. Degree College 

Sopore, in presence of staff students and medical team. Speaking on the occasion she said 

that, blood donation is the moral responsibility of all healthy people to donate regularly, so 

that blood banks have sufficient units available in case of emergencies. 

A team of doctors ofSub District Hospital Sopore came for the collection of blood.After 

proper requisite screeningof all voluntary donors, 30 healthy donors successfully donated 

blood for the noble cause. 
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